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In This Issue 
Coming Events 

Date Time Event Location 

5 7:00PM KOC PLANNING MEETING KNIGHT'S HALL 

6 8:30AM FIRST FRIDAY CHAPEL 

8 8:30AM NO KOC BREAKFAST PARISH HALL 

11 8:00AM KOC VA HOT DOG DAY PARISH HALL 

12 6:00PM VESPER KNIGHT'S HALL 

12 7:00PM KOC BUSINESS MEETING KNIGHT'S HALL 

13 4:00PM ST ROSE FALL FESTIVAL ST ROSE OF LIMA 

14 10:00AM ST ROSE FALL FESTIVAL ST ROSE OF LIMA 

15 10:00AM ST ROSE FALL FESTIVAL ST ROSE OF LIMA 

19 7:00PM KOC ASSEMBLY 2823 
MEETING 

KNIGHT'S HALL 

26 12:00AM NEWLETTER ARTICLES DUE ST ROSE OF LIMA 

27 5:30PM NO KOC SOCIAL ST ROSE OF LIMA 

28 9:00AM PARK AVE CLEAN UP PARISH HALL 

28 5:00PM Oktoberfest Festival Grounds 

29 11:00AM CORPORATE MASS ST ROSE OF LIMA 

Editor’s Note 
It’s your newsletter.  Officers and committee 
chairmen are encouraged to submit articles.  
Anyone who would like to contribute 
an article please send it to 
7027newsletter@gmail.com by the date 
noted in the calendar to be published in the 
next month’s newsletter.  

  Team 1 Team 2 Team 3 Team 4 

Month/Yr Day Day Day Day 

Oct, 2017 21 28 6 13 

Nov, 2017 18 25 3 10 

Dec, 2017 16 23 1, 29 8 

Keepers of His House Schedule 

__ 

Deacon Chris invites you to 
send him questions or 
suggested topics for the 
Deacon’s Teaching column 
(page 4). 

Please email them to 
cjchristopher2010@gmail.com 
or to the newsletter at 
7027newsletter@gmail.com 
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Grand Knight's Report 

 

Brother Knights In Christ: 

As you know, many areas in the 
southern United States, as well as the 
Caribbean, have been devastated by the 
back-to-back hurricanes, Harvey and 
Irma. 

Harvey and Irma both made a U.S. 
landfall as Category 4 hurricanes. 

Our Knights of Columbus council 7027 
has taken an active role in hurricane 
relief. 

It was on Friday, September 8, 2017 
Father Hank made a suggestion and 
asked if the Knights could help evacuees 
from Hurricane Irma by offering them 
free breakfast at the KOC Breakfast on 
September 10, 2017. Better yet I 
suggested to him, why don't we offer free 
breakfast to all and ask if they would like 
to give a donation to Hurricane Irma 
victims. So we put out a sign, Donations 
for the Disaster Relief Fund for Hurricane 
Irma with three donation containers 
provided. The outpouring of generosity to 
our appeal has been magnificent, and I 
personally thank each of you who have 
contributed.  

Charity, a noble quality in man, brings 
welfare in the society. It enlarges human 
hearts and spreads the message of 
brotherhood and innocent love among the 
people. 

It was then an accepted practice to give 
whatever was possible in charity for the 
welfare of the people and the society. 

The Church, the Community and the 
Knights of Columbus working together 
hand in hand for one common goal which 
is Charity. 

Charity has always been a defining 
characteristic of the Knights of Columbus. 
“To Love God and neighbor is not 
something abstract, but profoundly 
concrete. It means seeing in every person 
the face of the Lord to be served, and 
serve him concretely.” Our brother 
Knights continue to be examples of just 
such concrete service to their neighbors. 

My thanks to all of you who have and are 
volunteering and to those of you who 
have contributed to our relief effort. Your 
efforts are making a difference. 

The Knights of Columbus has about 1.9 
million members in over 15,000 councils 
worldwide. Donations to the disaster 
relief fund can be made through its 
website at www.kofc.org.  

And I encourage any of you who have not 
contributed to the Knights of Columbus 
relief effort, or who wish to give more, to 
please do so immediately. The need is 
great, and the need continues. 

 

Your Servant In Christ, 

Cesar Mascardo 

Grand Knight Council 7027 
 

http://www.kofc.org/
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Field Agent's Report 

Helping Our Families Prepare 

Tempus fugit memento 
mori – times flies, 
remember death.  

The phrase, we are told, is 
to remind us to be conscious of our own 
mortality and to plan accordingly. As Catholics, 
we keep death always in the front of our minds 
because it is the gateway to paradise, but also 
because we want to be sure that we are 
preparing accordingly and living just lives, 
conquering sin and living for God, so that we 
may live with Him after death.  

But death is not always easy to think about. 
While we live with Christian hope, we know that 
our death also means sadness and trial for those 
we love. We know that we will leave a void, and, 
depending on the circumstances of our own 
death, we may even leave loose ends. 

But by thinking about the unthinkable, and 
planning for the inevitable, we may be able to 
reduce those trials and tie up some of those 
loose ends.  

That’s why we are excited to introduce the 
Knights of Columbus Information for Survivors 
and Beneficiaries.  

The Knights of Columbus Information for 
Survivors and Beneficiaries is a no-cost tool 
available from me to you.  

The brochure is a planning guide that will enable 
you to record personal information, identify 
personal wishes, and supplement legal 
documents. 

With the Knights of Columbus Information for 
Survivors and Beneficiaries, you can: 

Identify the location of records, documents, 
accounts, password, and other important 
concerns 

Establish a list of people to notify 

Record information on life insurance policies 
and other benefits 

In a fast-paced digital age like ours, there are so 
many more things to plan for and to record, and 
so much less time in which to do it. The Knights 
of Columbus Information for Survivors and 
Beneficiaries is an easy and effective way to 
gather your thoughts, details, data, and wishes 
for the benefit of your loved ones.  

This great resource is another extension of our 
founding mission, set forth by Father Michael J. 
McGivney, of protecting Catholic families. 

As pointed as it may seem, tempus fugit 
memento mori reminds us that we – with 
certainty – will die, but that we may very well 
not – with certainty – know when. 

So why not spend a few minutes preparing for 
the inevitable? 

You’ll have the comfort of knowing that you did 
the right thing, and the assurance that, when 
that time does come, you will have made a very 
difficult time just a little bit easier for the ones 
you love.   

To get a complimentary copy of the Knights of 
Columbus Information for Survivors and 
Beneficiaries, contact me today. 

May God Bless You All, 

 

 Jeff Fischer, FICF, LUTCF 

 K of C Field Agent 

 (850) 981-8207 

jeff.fischer@kofc.org 

https://www.facebook.com/KofCfischer 
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Deacon’s Teaching  By Deacon Chris Christopher 

 

What does the Church Teach About Work on Sundays? 

Nehemiah was a Jewish 

layman who was devoted 
to God and who longed to 
see God’s law kept by his 
people.  Through Moses, 
the Lord had commanded 

the ancient Israelites “to keep holy the 
Sabbath day” – that is, to set aside a 
particular day each week especially for 
worship and rest (Ex. 20:8-11).  So Nehemiah 
rebuked the residents of Jerusalem for 
treating this sacred day like any other by 
working at their normal business (Neh 13:15-22). 

Scripture suggests that a regular day of rest is 
actually part of the “rhythm” of creation.  In 
the poetic language of Genesis, God himself 
is pictured as “resting” on the seventh day – 
Saturday – after creating the world, an 
example we ought to imitate (Gn. 2:k1-3; Ex. 20:11).  
Just as importantly, the Lord insists that we 
should give the same privilege of rest to 
family members, employees, guests, and 
even laboring animals (Ex. 20:10; 23:12). 

Today the Church continues to call us to a 
weekly Sabbath.  But in honor of Jesus’ 
resurrection on a Sunday, this first day of the 
week is now our time for rest and worship – 
what the early Christians named “the Lord’s 
day” (Act 20:7; 1 Cor. 16:2; Rev. 1:10). 

Those who take the Sunday Sabbath seriously 

have found it a welcome respite.  It’s a 
humbling reminder that in a society often 
driven by a compulsion to work, produce, 
and succeed, a weekly day of rest when we 
stop all work is a wonderful detail in the 
grand scheme of creation.  We’re not the 
ones who keep the world turning; God is.  
(“Sabbath” comes from a Hebrew word 
meaning “to cease”)                         

What should we avoid doing on the Sabbath?  
“On Sundays and other holy days of 
obligation,” the Catechism teaches, “the 
faithful are to refrain from engaging in work 
or activities that hinder the worship owed to 
God, the joy proper to the Lord’s Day, the 
performance of the works of mercy and the 
appropriate relaxation of mind and body (cf. 

CIC, can.1247)”  (2185). 

Isn’t work on Sunday sometimes 
unavoidable?  The Catechism continues:  
“Family needs or important social service 
can legitimately excuse [one] from the 
obligation of Sunday rest.  [But the] faithful 
should see to it that legitimate excuses do 
not lead to habits prejudicial to religion, 
family life and health” (2185). 

Next month we’ll look at Emperor 
Constantine the Great and his role in 
legitimizing Christianity, followed by how his 
mother St. Helena also participated. 



Volume 18,  Issue  4 

Page 5 

Oct, 2017 

WWW.KofC7027.COM 7027newsletter@gmail.com 

Culture of Life by Dan Arndt 

 
We are Knights, We are Pro-life 

 

 
 

I Pray you all are well. Thank-you to all 
who were Praying at home or at the 
abortion center on Friday September 29 
for our Council Day to Pray for the "40 
Day for Life Campaign". Anytime, you 
find yourself able to travel to the abortion 
mill, please stop and Pray. Even if you 
are in your home or car, constantly Pray 
for Life.  

 

Please Pray and/or participate in the 
Milton Pregnancy Center's "Walk 4 Life" 
Saturday, November 4th.They ask for 
participants to acquire donations to Walk 
in the event. The Walk is a simple way 
for all people of all ages to get involved. 
Don't just say you are Pro-Life, be Pro-
Active and Pray. 

 

October is Pro-Life Month and every 
month, every week, every day should be 
Pro-Life. Pray, demonstrate, donate, and 
Pray some more. If it was not mentioned, 
please Pray and remember "We Are 
Knights, We Are Pro-Life"    

OCTOBER 
Workers and the Unemployed. 
That all workers may receive respect and protection of their rights, and that the 
unemployed may receive the opportunity to contribute to the common good. 
http://www.apostleshipofprayer.org/2017-intentions 



Volume 18,  Issue  4 

Page 6 

Oct, 2017 

WWW.KofC7027.COM 7027newsletter@gmail.com 

Honors of the Months 

Month Knight of the Month Family of the Month 
July, 2017 Robert Haring Ronald & Lindy Winn 
August, 2017 John Juul Eugene “Red” & Dorothy James 
September, 2017 Arturo Ojeda Jim & Marianne Richardson 
October, 2017   

November, 2017   

December, 2017   

January, 2018   

February, 2018   
March, 2018   
April, 2018   

May, 2018   

June, 2018   
Year 2017-18   

Family of the Month Knight of the Month 

GK Cesar Mascardo, Fr. Hank Lech, Kate Lewis accepts 
for Jim & Marianne Richardson, 

GK Cesar Mascardo,  Fr. Hank Lech, SK Arturo Ojeda 

 
OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

On behalf of your Council's Brother Knights, we wish you a very Happy Birthday. 

TREY BROCK  10/8 
JOHN BURNS  10/12 
JOHN BYRD  10/14 
JOEY DAVIS  10/6 
JOSEPH COUREY 10/15 
CHRISTOPHER FLOCKEN 10/4 
DENNIS FLORES 10/25 
HERBERT HOFFMAN IIII  10/19 
RAYMOND KUTCH 10/24 

BRIAN KASSINGER 10/15 
JOHN MARCILLIAT 10/8 
RICHARD LUCEY 10/3 
BRUCE MABLEY  10/31 
KENNETH PATERNA 10/7 
JOSEPH SCIALDONE 10/21 
ERNEST WILSON 10/1 
BRUCE DONATELLI 10/31 
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 Fourth Degree  

St. Teresa of Calcutta Assembly 2823 

Worthy Sir Knights, 

Our busy season is upon us.  It starts in just two 
weeks with the St. Rose of Lima Fall Festival.  Be 
sure you spend some of your time and talent 
helping out our parish in this community event.   

Then, just two weeks later, we will put on our 
Oktoberfest on the pavilion located adjacent to 
our KC building. Tickets will be $10.00 per 
person and we will have some great food, a few 
games and some great fellowship.  As it stands 
right now, according to Msgr Reed, we cannot 
have any beverages other than non-alcoholic 
beverages.  That may be resolved with the City 
of Milton by then - or not. If you know anyone 
on the City Council, let them know how you feel 
about this issue.  We hope the church can "opt 
out" of the ordinance prohibiting alcohol on 
church property. 

Worthy Sirs, there is a 4th Degree coming in 
January at St. Sylvester's in Navarre.  Be sure 
you invite our worthy 3rd Degree Knights to join 
our ranks.  If you need a Form 4, see me or Jeff 
Fischer.   

I need to know how many of our SK's have prior 
military service.  If you're a veteran and plan to 
attend the Veteran's Day Dinner, I need to know 
by Oct 6th.  I must order the Combat Rosaries 
and do not wish to order too many or too 
few.  As a veteran, your dinner will be FREE that 
evening. So, get back to me at my e-mail, or call 
me, tell me at church.  My e-mail is 
rlwinn1951@gmail.com.   

Vivat Jesu, 
SK Ron Winn,  
Faithful Navigator 

Sir Knight of the Month 

SK John Barrett was not 
available to receive the 
award at corporate 
communion mass. 

mailto:rlwinn1951@gmail.com
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